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City of Phoenix

WATER SERVICES DEPARTMENT

June 1, 2017

RE: CITY OF PHOENIX FIRE HYDRANT METER PERMITS
Dear Permit Holder:

The purpose of this letter is to inform you that effective December 31, 2017, the City
of Phoenix Water Services Department will only be issuing fire hydrant meter permits
for authorized uses within the City of Phoenix water service area.

As specified in Phoenix City Code 37-11, “fire hydrants are provided for the primary
purpose of extinguishing fires.” Furthermore, Phoenix City Code 37-13 allows for the
use of fire hydrants for construction water “where an existing service connection is
not unavailable, or is of insufficient size.” The Water Services Department will
continue to issue fire hydrant meter permits for the following uses within the City of
Phoenix water service area:

» Temporary construction water with a valid City of Phoenix project number.

» Dust control with a valid Maricopa County dust control permit.

e Temporary, short-term (less than a week) uses authorized by the Water
Services Department.

If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact Shane Hurd
at (602) 534-9588.

Sincerely,
Brandy A. Kelso, P.E.
Assistant Water Services Director

CC: Shane Hurd, Phoenix Water Services
Mo Glancy, Phoenix Planning and Development
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